

Pastor's Column

This weekend is our kickoff for the Bishop's Annual Appeal (BAA). You should have received a mailing from me regarding it and the use of any excess funds collected for support of the Sisters. If not, please let the office know, so that we can make sure we have your contact information in our records. Also, if you do not have your envelopes more BAA envelopes are available in the church vestibule. Thanks for your support of the works of our Church through both the diocese and locally through the BAA.

Also, next Sunday at the 11:30 a.m. Mass, we will be celebrating the First Communion of a number of our younger parishioners. They will be making a retreat on this coming Saturday in preparation for their big day. Please keep them in your prayers.

In Christ, Fr. Hahn

BISHOP'S 2017 ANNUAL APPEAL

BISHOP'S ANNUAL APPEAL 2017 UPDATE

Parish Goal	Diocesan Goal	Pledges to Date	Amount to reach goal
\$65,000.00	\$47,974.14	l ' '	\$34,789.14 – Dioc. \$51,815.00 – Parish



As mentioned in last week's pastor's column, we are currently doing a review of the parish census records. If you have not already done so, please check the table in the back of church for your envelope. If you do not find an envelope, you may not be officially registered. Registration forms are located on the table as

well to become official! If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Jenny French at the parish office at 740-774-1407.

5th Sunday Collection: Members of St. Vincent de Paul Society will be at the church doors after Masses this Saturday and Sunday, April 29 and April 30, 2017. Your generous contributions will continue to support their ongoing works of charity for the poor and disadvantaged.

We welcome the following newest members of the Catholic Church and our parish family. They were baptized and received into Full Communion at the Easter Vigil.



Judy Collins Leland Davis Brandon Huston William Martin Dylan Shaw Heidi Swan



Students making their First Holy Communion are reminded of the retreat scheduled for Saturday, May 6. The retreat will begin at 9:00 a.m. in the St. Francis Room of the Parish Center. Please provide a picture of your child's Baptism to secure to the banner. A 5"x7" picture is probably big enough but size is up to you. We ask that at least one parent be present to

assist your child in making the banner. That parent will also need to accompany us over to practice inside the church, around 12:30 p.m. If you have any questions, please contact Tess Hatmacher at 740-703-6326.

Do you feel called to possibly be a part of Parish Leadership? Nominations are being collected for Parish Council. Nomination forms are available in the back of the church on the table. Fill out a form and drop in the offertory between now and May 21. Nominate yourself or another. There will be two positions open to be filled as the terms of Eric Rinehart and Greg Corcoran are coming to a close. Council selections will be made during the Mass on Sunday, June 4. For more information about Parish Council, go to our website: www.stpeterchillicothe.com and go to "Parish Council" underneath the "Parish Information" tab.

Report from Joe Zupi on the K of C 40 Cans for Lent project... I am pleased to report that we received 3,754 pounds of food and other food bank donations and \$1,060.00 in monetary donations. The amount of food equates to over 600 pounds more than last year's campaign! It is very important to me that we recognize the tremendous assistance from Shirley Irwin and Maggie Preston who did a lion's share of counting items for me this year and providing documentation. Also, Ken Miller once again volunteered to put out and collect baskets for donations at Glatfelter. The parish's participation in the project is greatly appreciated as we continue to do the work God has requested us to do. Next year... let's shoot for 4,000 pounds of food which is 2 tons!

Liturgical Minister Schedules for the summer will be prepared soon. If you receive your schedules by email, please go into your account and mark any dates you will be unavailable this summer. If you receive your schedule by mail or have trouble getting the online schedule, please contact Jenny French at the parish office at 740-774-1407. Your service to the parish as liturgical ministers is greatly appreciated!

Mass Intentions

Saturday, April 29

Acts 6:1-7; Jn 6:16-21

5:00 p.m. John Sulzer - Colleen Sulzer

Sunday, April 30

Acts 2:14, 22-33; 1 Pt 1:17-21; Lk 24:13-35

8:00 a.m. For the People

11:30 a.m. Phyllis Casey – K of C Council 15793

Monday, May 1

Acts 6:8-15; Jn 6:22-29

5:30 p.m. Patricia Bohn – Ed Bohn

Tuesday, May 2

Acts 7:51-8:1a; Jn 6:30-35

8:30 a.m. Dave Wagner – Rick & Carole Rooney

Wednesday, May 3

1 Cor 15:1-8; Jn 14:6-14

8:30 a.m. Don & Katie Ringwald – the Estate

Thursday, May 4

Acts 8:26-40; Jn 6:44-51

5:30 p.m. Vocations to the Priesthood

& Religious life – Anonymous

Friday, May 5

Acts 9:1-20; Jn 6:52-59

9:30 a.m. (Class Mass) Bill Neal – Susie Herald

Saturday, May 6

Acts 9:31-42; Jn 6:60-69

5:00 p.m. Annika Miller – Danny & Judy Harness

& Family

Sunday, May 7

Acts 2:14a, 36-41; 1 Pt 2:20b-25; Jn 10:1-10

8:00 a.m. Mary Jo Dooley – K of C Council 15793

11:30 a.m. For the People

MAY BIRTHDAYS!

St. Peter Parish Family extends congratulations and many blessings to the following on their "special" birthdays:

May 1, Colleen Sulzer, 525 Seminole Road

May 15, Anna Shelhart, 3627 Owl Creek Road, Frankfort, OH 45628

> May 31, Petronila Palisbo, 1017 Clinton Road

Would you like to help one our teens participate in the Youth Conference at Franciscan University in Steubenville? The cost is \$200.00 per person and covers food and lodging for the weekend. If you would like to help in whole or part, donations may be made to St. Peter Church with Youth Conference in the memo field and sent to the attention of Jenny French or Chris Hiles.

SAVE THE DATE!

Theology of Dance Special Guest: EWTN's own Elizabeth and Mark Ficocelli This will be a date night for parents and their teen and young adult children! Food, Dancing and Fun guaranteed! When: June 17th, 6:00-10:00 p.m.

Mark your calendars now!!

Calendar for the Week

Saturday, April 29 - St. Vincent de Paul Collection

8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Flea Market – Parish Hall

9:00 a.m. MOMS Bible Study -

Blessed Virgin Mary Room

4:00-4:30 p.m. Confessions - Church

Sunday, April 30 - St. Vincent de Paul Collection

9:15 a.m. PSR - Parish Center

Monday, May 1

5:00 p.m. Confessions – Church 7:00 p.m. St. Vincent de Paul Society –

Basement Classroom

Tuesday, May 2

6:00 a.m.-Midnight Adoration – Adoration Chapel

9:30-10:30 a.m. Food Pantry -

St. Vincent de Paul Room

3:15 p.m. Mass – Heartland Nursing Home 7:00 p.m. RCIA – "Practice of Confession" –

Holy Family Library

Wednesday, May 3

Midnight-Midnight - Adoration - Adoration Chapel

7:00 p.m. Sisterhood of the

Frogged Stitches -

Blessed Virgin Mary Room

7:00 p.m. Divorce Support -

St. Francis Room

7:00 p.m. Choir Practice – Church

Thursday, May 4

Midnight-5:00 p.m. - Adoration - Adoration Chapel

5:00 p.m. Confessions – Church 6:00-9:00 p.m. Adoration – Church

7:00 p.m. Young Adult Group –

Holy Family Library

7:00 p.m. High School Youth Group -

St. John Bosco Room

Friday, May 5

9:30 a.m. Class Mass -

Bishop Flaget Chapel

1:30-2:30 p.m. Food Pantry -

St. Vincent de Paul Room

Saturday, May 6

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. FHC Retreat & Practice -

St. Francis Room /Church

9:00 a.m. MOMS Bible Study -

Blessed Virgin Mary Room

4:00-4:30 p.m. Confessions - Church

Sunday, May 7

9:00 a.m. Coffee & Donuts – Parish Hall 11:30 a.m. First Holy Communion – Church

12:30 p.m. Coffee & Donuts/

FHC Reception – Parish Hall

1:00 p.m. Handmade Card Class -

St. Francis Room



Are you a High School Senior? Plans for the annual Baccalaureate Mass are under way. The Mass is scheduled for 11:30 a.m. on Sunday, May 21, 2017. If you wish to participate, please contact Debbie Nunziato at 740-773-3334.



WAYS TO HELP THOSE IN NEED THAT ARE SERVICED BY THE ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

FOOD PANTRY NEEDS Cereal, Soup, Dish Liquid, Personal care items: i.e. shampoo, feminine hygiene products



Do you donate clothes to Goodwill? At St. Vincent de Paul we sometimes have clients who need new clothes, and we are able to give them vouchers to buy them at Goodwill. If you or anyone you know donates a large bag of clothing to Goodwill and fills out the donation form with our name on it (St. Peter's St. Vincent de Paul), we will get a credit toward the vouchers that we give out. Your donation to Goodwill helps that organization, and in this way it will also help our own St. Vincent de Paul. Thank you for considering this.

St. Vincent de Paul Members are reminded of the monthly meeting to be held on Monday, May 1, 2017. It will begin at 7:00 p.m. in the basement classroom.



We would like to hear from you! Have you had an experience you would like to share about your time spent in Eucharistic Adoration? Would you like to share what spending time in the presence of the Lord has meant to you? If you do, then please drop us a note! We are wanting to share these with our parish family to help encourage

others to come before our Lord in prayer. We will be sharing these stories via the newsletter and bulletin. Please share your thoughts and experiences so that others can come to realize the gift we have of the adoration chapel in our parish.

Adorers needed for Perpetual Adoration: We are in need of Adorers for the following days and times:

8:00-9:00 a.m. on Wednesday – we need one adorer. 9:00-10:00 p.m. on Tuesdays – we need two adorers.

If you are interested in becoming an adorer, please contact Fr. Dooley at (740) 774-1407, ext. 5 or by email at sdooley@columbuscatholic.org.



Adoration Chapel Intention for the Week of April 30 2017: Donated by the parish priests and FIH Sisters in honor of the youth of our parish who will be making their First Holy Communion on Sunday, May 7



Pilgrim Virgin Statue of Our Lady of Fatima Schedule (More dates have been added to the book – please sign up!)

April 16 – April 29 – Jim & Laura Lewis

April 30 – May 6 – Linda Hunt

May 7 – 13 – Lloyd & Jane Turner

(Please remember to use the provided basket for transporting the statue.



HIGH SCHOOL "HANG OUT" NIGHT: ROGUE ONE MOVIE NIGHT: Saturday, May 6th, Parish Library, 6:00-9:00 p.m. Come hang out, eat good food, and watch Rogue One. There will be lots of food (a gigantic sub, chips, veggies, and more!). All high schoolers are welcome! Feel free to invite friends who don't go to St. Peter or St. Mary. If you have any questions feel free to call Andrea at 740-701-2654! See you all there!

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: We are excited to announce that our parish is hosting a summer program called Totus Tuus, which means Totally Yours. TOTUS TUUS is a fun and energetic parish based summer catechetical program for both grade school age children and middle and high school youth. TOTUS TUUS gathers together college students and seminarians from across the United States onto teaching teams of four in order to train them and send them out on the road to spread the Good News of Jesus Christ. The teachers' youthfulness, energy, and ability to witness to the Faith make them particularly effective with children and young adults. Totus Tuus will be taking place June 24th-30th. Please consider supporting us as we host this program by volunteering your time during the morning program, providing snacks for the week, hosting the team of missionaries for a meal, providing lunch for the team of missionaries at the parish, making a financial donation to offset the program cost, or opening your home for 2 men or 2 women to stay with you for the week while they minister to our youth. If you are able to help in any way, please contact Andrea McLean by June 1st at 740-701-2654.



Have you enthroned your home or business to the Sacred Heart of Jesus? Since October of 2014, 41 homes have been enthroned by the FIH Sisters and Sacred Heart team, with six homes scheduled for the near future. Below are the promises of Jesus to those who enthrone their home or business to His Sacred Heart. Contact the FIH Sisters at 740-500-0697.

Bob Dye at 740-703-0555 or the parish office at 740-774-1407 to schedule your date.

12 Promises of The Sacred Heart of Jesus

- 1. I will give them all Graces necessary in their state of Life.
- I will give Peace in their families that are divided.
- 3. I will console them in their troubles.
- 4. I will be their Refuge during life and above all in death.
- 5. I will bestow the Blessings of Heaven on all their enterprises.
- 6. Sinners shall find My Heart the Source and infinite ocean of Mercy.
- 7. Tepid souls shall become fervent.
- 8. Fervent souls shall rise quickly to great perfection.
- I will bless those places wherein the image of My Heart shall be exposed and honored and will imprint My Love on the hearts of those who would wear this image on their person. I will also destroy in them all disordered movements.
- 10. I will give to Priests who are animated by a tender devotion to my Divine Heart the gift of touching the most hardened hearts.
- 11. Those who promote the Devotion shall have their names written in My Heart never to be effaced.
- 12. I promise you in the excessive Mercy of My Heart that My all Powerful Love will grant to those who communicate on the First Friday in nine consecutive months, the Grace of final penitence: they will not die in my disgrace, nor without receiving their Sacraments. My Divine Heart shall be their safe refuge in this last moment.

Prayer List

(Please check this prayer list for people who are no longer in need of prayer. We strive to keep this list current for those in their hour of need. If someone needs to be removed, please call the office. If someone is in need of prayer, please let us know that, too!)

Susan Schneider, Lucille Maimone, John Slagle, Dinese Carman, Richard Stadtfeld, Darlene Lilley, Judi Bechie Hunter, Tami Preston, John Cuzzolini, Huspen Family, Marsha Trutschel, Annette Click, Kinsey Mitchell, Shawna Davis, Tom Thompson, Cynthia Towne, Jonathan Cox, Jeffrey Matthews, Dave Fine, Richard Tuttle, Darlene DiPatri, Ray Thomas, Debbie Winneger, Helen Stanton, Kaye Keefer, Jan Hannan, Howard Myers, Shawna Smith, Melody Ault, Ralph Sorrell, Heidi Lovensheimer, Charlie McDonald, David Riley, Aileen Diaz, Don Davis, Pat Manion, Joe Schumann, Veronica Geimer, Albert Geimer, Kathy Dye, Rosemary Cox, Olivia Jones, Brenda Estep, David Conley, Brookie Heightsman, John Lisle, Keith Lovensheimer, Evelyn Silva, Michael Dixon, Peggy Lisle, Donna Stevens, Jo Burchett, Nancy Leasure, Tracy Jalbuena, Rosemary McHarg, Kelly Chandler, Kathryn Hunt, Angie Currier, Herman Swisher, Deb Zimpher, Evelyn Weinman, Tim Ott, Dave Neal, Joshua Hicks, Rosalina Prog, Roger Wilburn, Mary Wachter, Paula Romans, Douglas Griffith, Lyn Smith, Eva & Melvin States, Julie Carey, Norma Whitley, Lib Fisher, Joseph Lynch, Jody Morrison, Dan & Jane Harness.

The disciples on the road to Emmaus walked and talked with Jesus all day long, but it was not until they offered Him hospitality and He blessed and broke the bread that they recognized Him. Simple acts of loving kindness still reveal the presence of God in our midst.

Many thanks to all who helped with the beautiful music for the Holy Week and Easter liturgies- the choir and director Diane Corcoran, the 8:00 Mass cantors and guest instrumentalists for the vigil- Molly Armstrong- clarinet; Kaleb Ramsey- trombone; and Kevin Weisenberger-timpani. A very special thank-you goes to our organist, Laura Stanton, who puts in countless hours to help with the music for these and all our liturgies. Thanks also to Aaron Brown and Chillicothe Middle School for the use of the timpani and Pete Pennington for his help with transporting them.

A big thank-you to Boy Scouts, Chris Beatty, James Beatty, Gabe Roy, and Jack Huggins. These young men recently assisted the parish by raking old mulch and installing new mulch in the flower beds around the church. Their assistance is greatly appreciated by our maintenance personnel.

Marilyn Taylor would like to thank all those who sent her birthday cards. Your thoughtfulness is greatly appreciated.

Budgeted Expenses – April 23, 2017	\$8,679.09	\$373,290.51
Actual Offertory – April 23, 2017 Offertory Collection Online Giving	\$4,647.05 \$3,178.00	\$371,793.87
Difference	(\$ 854.04)	(\$ 1,496.64)
Improvement Fund	\$ 35.00	\$ 4,174.50

Online giving.... the best way to give our Lord our First Fruits.

Visit the parish website for sign-up or contact Donna at the parish office for more information.

Online giving – If you wish to commit to the 2016-2019 Sister Guardian Fund,

be sure to find this name (2016-2019) in the list of giving.

LITURGICAL ASSIGNMENTS

	May 6, 5:00 p.m. Fourth Sunday of Easter	May 7, 8:00 a.m. Fourth Sunday of Easter	May 7, 11:30 a.m. Fourth Sunday of Easter
Eucharist	George Hassey – B Sr. Saima Mary – C1 Marlene Berling – C2	Cathy Seifert – B Lloyd Turner – C1 John Seifert – C2	Belva Snow – B Michael Althouse – C1 Nicholas Damico – C2
Lector	Larry Heightsman – 1 Derick Tormolen – 2	Jim Maimone – 1 Catherine Noel – 2	Alicia Thompson – 1 David Glass – 2
Server	Joey Mihelich Nathaniel Hawk	Gabe Maimone Ben Corcoran Luke Corcoran	Dominic Nunziato Luke Davis Gabriel McNichols
Greeter	Judy Harness Sara Harness	Michaela Maimone Anne Maimone Isaac Maimone Mollie Maimone	Barbara Sherwood Richard Stadtfeld
Offertory	Ott, Dave/Sue Family	Lloyd Turner Family	Angela Shoemaker
Usher	Scott Diehl Richard Osborne Dave Purpero Bill Seidensticker	Pam Givens Bob Kight Tim Scheeler Bobbi Smith	Henry Barlage, Jr. Nanette Stanton Tom Stanton Sericia Tinsley

Church Cleaning	Team #8: Melissa Huggins	Linens for the Month of May: Laura Lewis
,	11 11 133 1	